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DIABLO ARABIAN HORSE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES –BOARD MEETING

July 1, 2017
Board Members


Committee Members



Dorothy Burt



Debbie Compilli



Evelyn Call




Tammy Collins


Marla Melloway



Cory Soltau
President Tammy Collins, called the meeting to order at 4:23 p.m.  
Tammy asked if there were any corrections to the minutes of the June board meeting.  Evelyn made a motion to approve the June meeting minutes.  Dorothy second.  Motion passed. 
Correspondence: 
Nothing received.
Calendar Review:
July 7-12 – Region III Championship Show, Rancho Murietta

July 13 – 16 – Region III Sport Horse Championship Show, Rancho Murietta

Sept. 29 – Oct. 1 – DAHA Fall Show, Brookside
Oct. 20 & 21 – Grand National, Cow Palace
Treasurer’s Report: 
Treasurer’s report not submitted yet.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Awards Banquet:  
Tammy said that we need to choose a venue for next January’s banquet.  The date will be Jan. 27.  Marla and Tammy volunteered to investigate alternative places.
Breed Awareness/Public Relations:  Tammy said that the Open Barn was successful.  They had a good turnout and 15 children were able to ride.  Photos and information will be posted on social media.



 AHA Club of the Year:  Dorothy brought the information that she has for the binders.  She would like to have a data gathering workshop before the next board meeting.  The two binders being created are Breed Promotion and Community Development.  A workshop will be held at Evelyn’s on July 10.



Debbie reported that we received $115 in tips from our work at Golden Gate Fields.   $40 was given to the GGF workers as tips.  Dorothy made a motion to donate $100 to U.C. Davis School of Medicine.  Evelyn second.  Motion passed.

Convention:  

Evelyn reported that we have 109 voting members which qualifies us for four delegates.
Family Outreach: 
Nothing to report.
High Point Program: 
It was decided that an eblast needs to be sent out to encourage participation.
Horse Shows:

Jill reported via Debbie that everything was coming along fine.  The schedule needs a few changes along with adding Ranch Riding.  Melanni has suggested Irene Wells to produce our premium and program. We still need a trail and reining judge.  Debbie will call Kelly Alcorn for that position.
Membership:

Evelyn’s report was as of June 30, 2017.  Member status is as follows:

Adult  1 & 3 yrs.         99


Adult Life

10

Voting members       109

Associates

  1

Youth


30
Total members          140
Newsletter:

Postponed until the new website is done.
Racing:  

Two big Arabian races will be held at the Alameda County Fair next weekend.  The purses will be $37,000 and $50,000.  DAHA has sponsored a race and will be represented at the Fair.
Social Media/Website:  
Joanna sent all Board members a link for a template for our new website.  It looks amazing.  The Board would like to approve the new website before it goes live.




Joanna is promoting DAHA through continuing new posts.

Trail Rides:  

Nothing to report.
Volunteer Awards:  
Nothing to report.
Youth:


Tammy said that we need to promote our Youth.
Old Business:

Nothing to report.
New Business:  
Nominations for the Board.  Five vacancies will need to be filled.
Dorothy made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Evelyn second.  Motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Compilli
DAHA Secretary

